

Christopher J. Smith Phone: (860) 251-5606 Fax: (860) 251-5318 csmith@goodwin.com

November 21, 2016

VIA HAND DELIVERY

The Honorable Raul Pino, MD, MPH Commissioner Connecticut Department of Public Heath 410 Capitol Avenue Hartford, CT 06134

Re: Woodridge Lake Sewer District's Proposed Regional Sewer Connection Project.

Dear Commissioner Pino:

Thank you for affording the Woodridge Lake Sewer District ("WLSD") the opportunity to respond to your letter, dated November 21, 2016, and provide you with an original and two copies of the enclosed information from Woodard & Curran regarding the proposed regional sewer connection project ("Project"). Also enclosed for your review is a courtesy copy of a letter from the Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection, dated November 18, 2016, regarding the Project, and in particular, the transmission line's proposed route.

As you will see from the enclosed letter and report by Woodard & Curran, Woodard & Curran has undertaken a detailed review of the public health elements of the Project and all alternatives, including impacts each alternative may have on a potential source of public drinking water, and has determined that the selected route does not constitute a threat to the environment or public health, and continues to be the best alternative. Woodard & Curran has also analyzed whether the Project will induce any future growth along the proposed route as it relates to the environment and public health, and has determined that there will be no impact because the proposed force main will serve only as a transmission main for WLSD.

Woodard & Curran's letter and report also provide detailed information regarding the design and features of the proposed pipe, which meet and, in some respects, exceed applicable local, state, and federal regulations. The proposed pipe is what is referred to as a "tight pipe," which will include modern monitoring and control features to detect a leak, in the unlikely event that one should occur. In addition, WLSD has agreed to design that section of the pipe that will traverse an edge of the Alan Reservoir Dam Watershed with additional safety features, as proposed by the Torrington Water Company.

The Honorable Raul Pino, MD, MPH November 21, 2016 Page 2

In conclusion, Woodard & Curran has determined that the selected Project route is protective of public health and public drinking water supplies, and will not induce growth. We trust that the attached information will provide you with the data necessary to conclude your investigation, and determine that the selected route will not pose an immediate threat to the public health or public drinking water.

Thank you.

Very ruly yours,

Christopher J. Smith

Enclosures

cc: WLSD (jim.mersfelder@wlsd-goshen.org)

Frederic Lee Klein, Esq. (via hand delivery and email fklein@pullcom.com)

John Wertam, Esq., Shipman & Goodwin LLP (jwertam@goodwin.com)

Yvonne T. Addo, MBA, DPH, Deputy Commissioner (<u>yvonne.addo@ct.gov</u>)

Lori Mathieu, DPH, Public Health Section Chief (lori.mathieu@ct.gov)

Antony A. Casagrande, Esq., General Counsel, DPH (antony.casagrande@ct.gov)

Betsey C. Wingfield, Director, Bureau Chief, CTDEEP (betsey.wingfield@ct.gov)

Denise Ruzicka, Director, Planning and Standards Division, CTDEEP (denise.ruzicka@ct.gov)

Oswald Inglese, Jr., Director, Water Permitting & Enforcement Div., CTDEEP (oswald.inglese@ct.gov)

Ann Straut, Sanitary Engineer 3, Bureau of Water Protection and Land Reuse, CTDEEP (ann.straut@ct.gov)

Hon. Elinor Carbone, Mayor, City of Torrington (elinor_carbone@torringtonct.org)

Rista Malanca, Wetlands Enforcement Officer, City of Torrington

(<u>rista_malanca@torringtonct.org</u>)

Jerry Rollett, P.E., Public Works Director, City of Torrington

(jerry_rollett@torringtonct.org)

Ray Drew, Administrator, Torrington, WPCA (ray_drew@torringtonct.org)

Hon. Bob Valentine, Goshen First Selectman (1stselectman@goshenct.gov)

Martin J. Connor, Inland Wetlands Commission, Town of Goshen (mconnor@goshenct.gov)

Stacey Sefcik, Land Use Commissions Clerk, Town of Goshen (ssefcik@goshenct.gov)

David LeVasseur, Office of Policy and Management (<u>david.levasseur@ct.gov</u>) Johan Strandson, Area Director, USDA Norwich Service Center (johan.strandson@ct.usda.gov) The Honorable Raul Pino, MD, MPH November 21, 2016 Page 3

> Connecticut Water Planning Council (<u>wpc@ct.gov</u>) Robert Rubbo, MPH, RS, Director of Health, Torrington Area Health District (<u>rrubbo@tahd.org</u>)

5244951v1